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The mission of NDSOS is to provide leadership for the small/rural schools in North Dakota and to support legislation favorable to their 
philosophy while opposing legislation that is harmful. 

 

 

Testimony in support of HB 1476 

Chairman Beard and members of the Senate Education committee, thank you for the opportunity to 
testify today in support of HB 1476.  

HB 1476 is a necessary step toward ensuring that our students, teachers, and staff have safe, functional, 
and well-maintained learning environments. By requiring regular assessments of school buildings, this 
bill provides a comprehensive approach to tracking the condition of critical infrastructure, including 
heating and cooling systems, fire protection, security features, and accessibility for students with 
disabilities. 

Public schools are a cornerstone of our communities, and their facilities must be adequately maintained 
to support student success. Without a system to consistently assess and document facility needs, 
schools may struggle to secure necessary funding for repairs and improvements. HB 1476 ensures that 
decision-makers have accurate data to prioritize resources effectively and address urgent infrastructure 
concerns before they become costly emergencies. By implementing a standardized assessment system, 
North Dakota can take a more strategic and transparent approach to facility management, ultimately 
benefiting students, educators, and taxpayers alike. 

For these reasons, I urge the committee to support HB 1476 and advance this important investment in 
the future of our public schools.  
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